
he First Annual AIChE 
DVS Golf Outing has 
been scheduled for 

June 8, 2007 at the Downing-
town Country Club.  To encour-
age all levels of play, each four-
some will use the best ball.  The 
cost of this event includes golf 
cart, use of the locker room, 
draught beer, prizes, and dinner 
at the Milltown Grill, right on the 
course.  We will limit the event 
to the first 100 golfers.  Register 
for the golf outing and our other 
events for the upcoming year at 
http://www.aiche-philadelphia.
org/events/events.html.  (see 
sample of form below) 
 
We are looking for volunteers to 
help with prizes, sponsorships, 
start times, and food for our First 
Annual Delaware Valley Section 
golf outing on June 8, 2007 at 
the Downingtown, Pennsylvania 
Country Club ( http://www.
golfdowningtown.com ). If you 
are interested in joining the Golf 
Committee, please contact Scott 
Smith , P.E. at 
scott@envirosureinc.com or 
610.696.8980. To make the best 
use of your time, we will utilize 
email and teleconferences to 
limit the number of meetings.  

I thoroughly enjoyed lead-
ing the DVS for the past 
year.  Professional socie-

ties like AIChE offer tremendous op-
portunities to grow professionally.  I 
learned that leadership is about set-
ting clear goals, following through, 
and most importantly engaging and 
involving others.  We continued to 
improve the services provided to our 
members by offering an engaging 
technical program, improving our by-
laws, creating an annual golf outing, 
and streamlining our services. 
 
Content – We enjoyed a rare oppor-
tunity to tour the Limerick Nuclear 
Generating Station in October.  
Thanks to AIChE member, Kersey 
Vakharia, we toured AstraZeneca’s 
state-of-the-art facility in Wilmington 
in November.  We continued to draw 
top CEO speakers at our annual Un-
ion League event with George Cor-
nelius, CEO of Arkema, providing a 
lecture in January.  David Salas-de 
la Cruz and Dr. Zenaida Gephardt, 
P.E. took our annual student awards 
event to new levels at Rowan Univer-
sity this year. 
 
Bylaws – After a year of review, dis-
cussion, and action, our Section ap-
proved revision of our bylaws to bet-
ter reflect our current operations and 
create a Board that involves more 
members.  We will send the revised 
bylaws to National for their review 
and anticipated approval. 
 
Golf Outing – To complement our 
technically engaging program, we 
added a purely social event, the First 

(Continued on page 2) 

 
The year 2008 marks the 100th 
Anniversary of AIChE.  Luckily 
for Delaware Valley Section 
members, the 2008 Annual 
Meeting will be held in 
Philadelphia.  To plan for the 
100th Anniversary of AIChE, 
the Delaware Valley Section 
created a special committee to 
serve as our liaison with 
National and to promote the 
100th Anniversary celebration 
to our local membership. 

First Annual AIChE DVS Golf Outing  
June 8, 2007  

Incorporating the beauty and magnificent 
landscape of Downingtown Golf Club results 

in a challenging yet  
wonderfully beautiful golf experience. 

Chair’s Chat 
A Year of Delaware Valley 
Section Accomplishments 

by Scott Smith, P.E. 
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(Continued from page 1) 
Annual AIChE-DVS Golf Out-
ing.  Offering a fantastic value 
at $100 for members and $50 
for students, the golf outing is 
open to members, vendors, 
and guests.  It is not too late to 
register and sponsor the golf 
outing.   
 
Streamlined Services – We 
implemented two major 
changes in the way we com-
municate information and pay 
for events.  We increased our 
communication to our mem-
bership by using a Constant 
Contact service to ensure that 
our members received up to 
date information.  Not only did 
the email service help promote 
events, we were also able to 
engage our members in the re-
view and vote for our proposed 
bylaws.  To simplify payment 
for events, we now offer credit 
card payment on our website 
through PayPal.  Try it by reg-
istering for the golf outing and 
receive an instantaneous re-
ceipt.  
 
Working with our dedicated 
Board this past year was an 
absolute pleasure.  I especially 
appreciate the involvement 
and support of Past Chair, 
Steve Wood.  Steve spear-
headed the efforts to revise 
our Bylaws and was a positive 
source of energy throughout 
the year.  Thanks to Karl 
Saydlowski for serving his third 
year as Treasurer of the Sec-
tion despite a busy travel 
schedule.  I trust in the leader-
ship of our incoming Board 
and Chair, Chuck Clerecuzio, 
P.E. to continue to engage our 
local membership and take our 
Chapter to new levels. 

Chair’s Chat 
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Executive Officers 2006-2007 
   

Chair Scott Smith, PE 
Phone (Work): 610-696-8980 
Fax: 610-430-8984 
Email: scott@envirosureinc.com 
 

Vice Chair Chuck Clerecuzio, PE 
Phone (Work): 610-828-8100 
Fax: 610-828-6700 
Email: charles.clerecuzio@amec.com 
  

Past Chair Steve Wood 
Phone (Work): 609-243 7908 
Email: steven_wood@ml.com 
 

Secretary Zenaida Otero Gephardt, PhD, PE 
Email: gephardtzo@rowan.edu 
 

Treasurer Karl Saydlowski 
Phone: 610-321-0478 
Email: saydlowski@computer.org 
Patrick Colleran 
Work: 610-825-0928 
Cell:   484-614-8794 
patcolleran@hotmail.com 
 

n a continued effort 
to streamline chap-
ter activities, we 

are exploring use of PayPal 
to allow online payment for 
events.  For each event, we 
lose money due to late can-
cellations.  Switching to 
credit card payment will 
minimize the effort required 
to collect money during 
events, produce an instant 
receipt for our members, 
and reduce our losses due to 
late cancellations.  We ask 
for the help of our member-
ship for a smooth transition. 

Credit Card Payment for 
Event Registration 

Section Committees 
   

Advertising 
Coordinator 

Roy Stoflet 
Email: r_stoflet@yahoo.com 
 
 

Engineer's 
Week Chair 

William Celenza, PE 
Phone: 856-780-9554 
Fax: 856-780-9600 
Email: bill.celenza@jacobs.com 
 

Membership 
Chair 

Richard Kral, PE 
Phone:  
Email:  Richard.Kral@biokinc.com 
  

Newsletter 
Editor 

Doug Kriebel, PE 
Phone: 215-364-3400 
Fax: 215-364-4401 
Email: dkriebel@kriebel-ltd.com 
 

Professional 
Development 

Chair 

Mark DeLuca, PE 
Phone: 215-752-1619 
Web Address: www.del-engineering.com 
Email: engineer@del-engineering.com 
  

Student &  
Recent  

Graduate  
Coordinator 

David Salas 
Phone (Work):  
Email: dsalas2k@yahoo.com 
  

Webmaster Charles Rudolph, PE 
Email: webmaster@aiche-philadelphia.org 
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Mail address corrections to Data Base Manager at  above 
address . 
 
Our Files are continually updated with your input and 
membership information from AIChE Headquarters. 
 
AIChE Headquarters: AIChExpress 
telephone: 800-AIChEme; e-mail: xpress@aiche.org 
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Delaware Valley Section 
Richard Kral,  

Section Database Manager 
Jacobs Engineers 

Three Tower Bridge 
2 Ash Street 

Conshohocken, PA 19428-2074 

www.Kriebel-Ltd.com Phone: 215-364-3400 Fax: 215-364-4401 

Kriebel 
Engineered  
Equipment, 
Ltd. 

EPSILON® dry-disconnect couplings let you 
safely connect and disconnect flexible hoses.    
By virtually eliminating spillage and VOC  
emissions, this unique coupling system: 
 

• reduces worker exposure to chemicals  
• minimizes chemical releases into the environment  
• prevents product loss and contamination  

FEATURING 


